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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

On Tuesday 18 June 2024, we found mould in the girls’ shower facilities in the indoor pool 
building (Building I) at Broderick Gillawarna School.  

On Friday 21 June 2024, the showers were closed in preparation for an environmental clean.    

Cleaning, which began on Tuesday 25 June 2024, continues until Friday 28 June 2024. 

Extraction fans are being used to help remove excess moisture during this work.  

The school is working with students and staff to ensure rotational use of the boys’ shower 
facilities while the affected area is closed.  

When cleaning work is complete, we will engage an independent hygienist to inspect the area 
and provide clearance for normal use.  

We suspect faulty extraction fans, in the indoor pool area, are causing mould and increased 
moisture in the building. 

We will fit replacement fans to minimise the risk of mould returning. 

All work involving hazardous materials will take place outside of school hours, with safety 
measures in place while work is being done.  

Use and access to the affected area will be restricted until clearance is received from the 
independent hygienist.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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